
Agenda Report 

June 19,2006 

TO: City Council 

FROM: City Manager 

SUBJECT: Information Update on Reuse of the Desiderio Army Reserve Center 

RECOMMENDATION: 
This report is provided for information only. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Desiderio Army Reserve Center, located beneath the Colorado Street 

Bridge, was included in the final recommendations of the 2005 Base Realignment and 
Closure Commission (BRAC) approved by Congress in November 2005. In April, 2006, 
the City took action to be designated the Local Redevelopment Authority responsible for 
the drafting of a reuse plan for the site. In early May the City was granted that status 
and a notice was published in the Federal Register and the Pasadena Star News. 

On May 9, 2006, the City received official notice that no Federal agencies 
submitted interest in the property and the 5.1 acre parcel was posted as surplus 
property in the Federal Register. Per Federal regulations, the City was required to 
publish ads in local newspapers on or before June 8 requesting Notices of lnterest in 
the property. Ads were published in the Star News, the Pasadena Weekly and the 
Pasadena Journal stating that Notices of lnterest would be received for a 90-day period, 
closing on September 8. (See Attachment A) Applicants must describe their proposal, 
qualifications and financial plan. Only those proposals submitted during the 90-day 
period, and meeting the submittal criteria, may be considered during the planning 
process. Proposals will be reviewed as part of a nine-month community planning 
process to begin in September, with a final reuse plan expected to be presented to City 
Council next summer. 

The City is also required to hold a workshop on site to allow interested parties to 
tour the property and gather further information. This workshop has been set for 
Friday, June 30, at 9:00 a.m. in conjunction with representatives from the Army. 
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More than a dozen interested parties have already contacted the City for more 
information. The organizations include private schools, housing agencies, non-profits, 
and private development corporations. An information packet has been sent to each. 

A new page has been established on the City's website (under Hot Topics) that 
includes all information sent out in the inquiry packet, including the legal notice, 
background information, maps, photographs and a brief summary of the Federal surplus 
land process. An article will also be included in the JulyIAugust issue of Pasadena In 
Focus. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This report is for information only 
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